
March 19, 2017 Intercounty Rifle League Meeting 

Place:  CFG 

Time:  2:00 pm 

 

Attending: 

1.  Dean Kreamer, Palmyra 

2. Ken Guffey, Columbia Fish and Game 

3. Dave Reinfried, Columbia Fish and Game 

 

Review of Minutes from March 20, 2016 Meeting:  No objections or changes; Minutes approved as written. 

 

Note:  Concern was raised by all attending regarding whether any decisions could be made during this meeting 

given the limited attendance and representation of teams in the league.  Information following must consider this 

should any future issues develop regarding this meeting. 

 

Treasure Report (Dean Kreamer): 

Initial Balance = $3,511.61 

Income = $1,024.00 + $927.60 (scholarship donations) 

Expenses = $1,896.24 

Note:  Scholarship fund @ (-$146.60) 

Current Balance = $3,566.97 

 

Agenda Items: 

1.  ICRL Scholarship:  Both Mica and Wyatt are qualified and meet all criteria.  Was agreed to use $1,000.00 

for the scholarship fund this year, with $500 going to each. 

2. Proposed Outdoor Schedule:  Ok pending any additional information from hosting ranges and other 

match conflicts. 

3. ICRL Banquet:  Date is 5/6/2017, hosted by Palmyra per Dean.  More to follow on this from Erin.  

Regarding $600 provided by league, it was noted that this was never intended to cover the entire cost of 

the banquet for all in attendance.  Historically, a fee was charged to those attending to cover any 

remaining balance and no issue was raised during this meeting regarding charging a fee for banquet 

attendance. 

4. Increase Match Fees to $5.00:  No information was made available at meeting to support this change, and 

no information was available regarding New Holland returning to the league resulting from this change.  

Therefore, no action is suggested until more information and justification is provided.   

5. Call list update – As provided by Bill Burkert, list is the most current version but should be updated.  

Suggest obtaining information from each team to revise this list.  Looking over the list, additions should 

include Erin Gestl from Palmyra, Jason Epperly from SRC, and Doug Nace from York.  Contact information 

should include mailing address, email address, and all phone contact information. 

6. Election of Officers:  Added to Agenda by Robert Gibilisco.  Due to limited attendance, no action was 

taken on this. 

 

Meeting Adjourned @ 3:00 pm 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ken Guffey 

CFG 


